
Molalla High School 

Alumni Newsletter 

Spring 2018 

P. O. Box 454 

Molalla, OR  97038 

The 103rd 

Alumni Luncheon 

All Molalla High School 

alumni are invited to  

attend  Sat.,  April 28, 2018, 

Registration at 12:00 

Lunch at 1:00 P.M.  

Molalla H. S. Commons 

357 Frances St. Molalla 

Annual Business Meeting will 

follow. 

You are to be 

honored!  
       Class of ‘38  80 years 

 Class of ‘48  70 years 

 Class of ‘58  60 years 

 Class of ‘68  50 years 

 Class of ‘78  40 years 

 Class of ‘88  30 years 

We are issuing a very special invitation to 

all those in the classes listed above.  Please 

come to be given special recognition by 

your fellow alumni.    

The Alumni Association Board of Directors is: 

Ken Naylor ‘55 President; Gary Bush ‘63 V. Pres; Christy Dumolt ‘88 Secretary; Delores Adams Erb ‘62 

Treasurer; Blanche Lebold Kober’59 Reunion Chair; Joel Daniels ‘59 Scholarship Chair; Sharon John-

son Sanders ‘62 Publicity Chair; Sandra Pelto Cook ‘57, Jennifer Villalobos ‘04, Dean Kieling ‘71 

 

The Molalla      

Indians 

This last year, Molalla 

High School was one of 

the only schools in Ore-

gon to be allowed to use 

Indians as a mascot.  We 

hope that you take the opportunity to visit Ca-

passo Court during the reunion luncheon and 

see how the floor has been repainted to reflect 

new designs to honor the indigenous people 

who lived in this area.   



 

 

Help us to save mailing costs by giving us 

your email address by contacting us at:  

      info@molalla-alumni.org  

We will not share your information with  

anyone not part of the Alumni Association 

or individual classes. 

     

In Memoriam  

Please visit the “Remembrance Page” 

on our website www.molalla-alumni.org 

for a list of deceased alumni and staff.  

We update it regularly and would ap-

preciate it if you would let us know of 

anyone who has died.  The site has been 

changed  recently to allow for easier use 

and sorting.  Let us know if you see er-

rors. 

ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS 

Thanks to very generous donors, we are pleased to an-

nounce that in the spring of 2017, the Molalla Alumni 

Scholarship Fund and other funds established by alumni 

were able to give out a total of $51,500 in awards to 

graduating seniors from Molalla. Since various commit-

tees choose recipients, it is possible for a student to re-

ceive more than one.     

Receiving $2,000 Alumni scholarships in 2017 were: 

Amy Hall, Audrey Rieskamp & Samantha Hester -

Terrance Blair McCullar Memorial Scholarship 

Lexy Beyer -Dorothy Damm Waiste Scholarship 

William Schaefer -Sanden/Trullinger Family Scholarship,  

Leilani Lopes -Richard E. and Mary E. Marquardt Schol-

arship,  

Keenan Hoffman- Oak Rebekah Lodge #159 Scholar-

ship  

Aaron Alexander - Delane and Margaret Fry Scholar-

ship 

Juliann Jones - Donald & Roberta Daniels Family Schol-

arship 

Matthew Borowczak - The Schriever Family Scholarship 

Berkley Olsen - Molalla Alumni Tech/Vocational Schol-

arship 

      The Holman Family Scholarships of $3,000 renewa-

ble for 4 years were awarded to 

Matthew Borowczak, Rylee Elliot, Aaron Alexander 

      The C Everett Hill Memorial Scholarship  renewable 

for 4 years were awarded to Keenan Hoffman, $1,200 

Amy Hall, $1,000 & Gavin Vandenbroeder, $1,500 

      The C Everett Hill Incentive Scholarship (OSAC)    

Madelyn Bluemmel, $1,000 

      The C Everett Hill 4-Year College Scholarship $1,000 

Avery Lucas, Sammy Hester, Carly Peeples, Lexy Beyer 

& Audrey Rieskamp 

      The Holden Clackamas Community College Career 

& Technical Education Scholarship for $3,600 went to 

Rosario Perez-Ocegueda, Mackenzie Scheckard, Tan-

ner Perkin 

 

The Molalla Alumni Scholarship Committee 

would like to encourage you to remember the 

Alumni Scholarship Fund in your estate planning.  

It is their intention to honor large gifts or bequests 

by establishing a scholarship in that person or 

organization’s name.  Please consider making a 

donation to the fund as you complete and mail 

your registration for the luncheon.  Another way 

you can give is when the basket is passed on 

April 28. 

The committee consists of Joel Daniels ‘59, Chair, 

Joan Dunton Deardorff ‘64, Recorder, Julie Deardorff 

Gilkison ‘92, Funds Manager, Ardeth Trullinger Woods 

http://www.molalla-alumni.org/MolallaRemembrance.htm


The Arrow  Staff at Molalla High School 

has some back editions of the year 

book to sell.  They are splitting the pro-

ceeds with the Molalla Alumni Scholar-

ship fund.  Visit www.molalla-

alumni.org to see what is available.  Or 

Click Here for Yearbooks. 

Lost Alumni 

If you or someone you know did not re-

ceive an invitation, it is only because 

we don’t have the current address.  

Please let us know. 

Those wonderful folks at Clarkes 

Grange have agreed to cater 

our luncheon once again.  We 

want to acknowledge that much 

of the money they earn goes 

back to many worthwhile school 

& community projects. 

 

Go to: 

www.molalla-alumni.org 

What you will find:  alumni news, reun-

ion information, pictures, newsletters, 

scholarship information, etc. 

 

 

 

When you hear someone disparag-

ing today’s youth, be sure to tell 

them about Molalla High’s student-

driven “Share the Love” that raises 

money for families in the area facing 

devastating medical crises.  This 

year records were shattered when it 

was announced that $82,615 was 

brought in during the month of Feb-

ruary to help four families chosen by 

a committee of students.  This pro-

gram has a profound impact on the 

students and the community.   

Breaking News: 

http://www.molalla-alumni.org/MolallaYearbook.htm


      

Name ______________________________________________________Class Year _____ 

 

     Additional Name ____________________________________________Class Year _____ 

 

     Address ____________________________________________________________________ 

                    (street)                                                                   (city)                          (state)                         (zip) 

     Phone _______________ Email _______________________________ 

 

            Registration $22.00 ea.     X            # ______=                $___________ 

                (Includes lunch, mailing, rental, insurance & other expenses)) 

            Donation to the Scholarship Fund                              $___________ 

   

            Total enclosed                         $___________  

  (Donations are tax-deductible) 

 

     MAIL WITH THIS FORM TO:  Molalla Alumni Association 

               PO Box 454, Molalla, OR 97038 

             Make your check payable to  

             Molalla Alumni Association  

 

    OR REGISTER AND PAY ONLINE AT:   bit.ly/molallaalumnilunch  

 

    Questions:                 Ken 503-829-6844 

                                     Joan 503-829-9140     

                             or Delores 503-657-6189 

    

    Registration Required — Please Return by April 18 

We need volunteers! 

If you would be  willing 

to lend a hand on any of 

our committees, please 

check the box on this 

form and we’ll contact 

you. 

          YES    

Is this address new?       

To Register for the 2018 luncheon, Please print this page, fill it 

out and mail it in.  Or easier yet, Register and Pay Online. 

(a small convenience fee will be added) 

www.bit.ly/molallaalumnilunch
www.bit.ly/molallaalumnilunch
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